# BOARD OF RECREATION COMMISSIONERS MEETING, FEBRUARY 3<sup>RD</sup> 2016

#### **Roll Call:**

Gerry Tonner (Chair)	Present
Denise Wrightington(Vice-Chair)	Present
MaryAnn Russini	Present
Chris Snell	Present
Cary Stopsky	Present
Gerry Aponte	Present
Dino Kostantakis	Present
Eugene Godlewski	Absent
Jay Esposito(Director)	Present
Janet Galligan(Assit. To Director)	Present
Councilman D. Morrell	Present

Chairman Tonner called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.

made a motion to accept the Motion to pass January 6<sup>th</sup> 2016 minutes. seconded motion to accept minutes. Vote as follows: Wrightington/yes, Russini/yes Kostantakis/yes, G. Aponte/yes, C Snell/yes, C. Stopsky/yes, Alt. #1- Godlewski Motion carried. (\*NAV-not available at time of vote)

Chairman Tonner announced. "All requirements of the Open Public Meetings Law have been met for this meeting of the Board of Recreation Commissioners of the Borough of Dumont".

- Notices have been transmitted to the newspapers
- Notice is prominently posted in space provided on the bulletin board of the Borough Hall
- Notice has been filed with the Borough Clerk

#### NO CORRESPONDENCE NONE

#### **OPEN PUBLIC PARTICIPATION**

Kerry Graham: from Track and Field asked to be able to come back under Recreation as they did last year. They would be using the High School Field again and would like to have Fridays again and Tuesdays if possible for Practices in March and the Season goes April 17<sup>th</sup> till June 22<sup>nd</sup>.

Jamie O Neill: President of Girls Softball said he will change with the Men's Softball, they will give up Mondays for Friday nights. Chris Snell

who is the liaison was given the folder at the last Recreation work session that contained all paper work that would be required to be filled out for field requests was given to Jamie to be filled out and to be handed in to Recreation in order to be proceed.

Ken Sobeck: Handed in field requests for the following fields, Bedford, Minor league, and possibly High Scholl field for play off. He is also requesting commission to consider moving up program season. Start Practices around Sept 15th first game Oct 1 st. Would also like to have community Pass Registration open from June till August. He wants to be able to have flyers distributed through the schools.

# **CLOSE PUBLIC Participation**

Chris Snell made motion to close public meeting Mary Ann Russini seconded the motion.

## **COUNCIL LIAISON REPORT**

NO REPORT

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

NO REPORT

DIRECTOR'S REPORT:

NO REPORT

#### DENISE WRIGHTINGTON

Senior Baseball

*NO REPORTS* 

Football Cheering: NO REPORTS

#### D. KOSTINTAKIS:

Men's softball: asked if we had lap tops in order for them sign into Community Pass. They also requested update registration list.

Girls' basketball: Asked if bills were paid to Bauer's Sport

Wrestling: Mike Vietri asked if one accounts were paid

## **MARYANN RUSSINI:**

Certification: Is on Feb 9 th at 7pm at DVAC

Roller Hockey: NO REPORT

Soccer: NO REPORT

## **GERRY APONTE:**

Flag Football: NO REPORT

Little League: Sent e-mail to league Presidents requesting financials for 2013. And 2014 to be handed in by Feb 15<sup>th</sup>. The 2015 to follow by April 15<sup>th</sup>. As of tonight's meeting no response to this e-mail

Jr. Football: Uniforms collected

## **CHRIS SNELL:**

Council liaison: NO REPORT

Girls Softball: Covered under girls softball by Jamie O'Neill

### CARY STOPSKY:

\_Grounds and Maintenance: Memorial Park Farm Field fence repaired. Also Gina's field's issue on Hold. **Board of Education:** 

No Report

## **NEW Business**

Motion by Gerry Aponte to move up start date of flag football to September 15<sup>th</sup> for practices and season for game to be played from October-November 2<sup>nd</sup> by Chris Snell roll call taken and all in favor motion passed.

Motion by Dino Kostantakis to except minutes from February, May, June and September 2015

## **OLD Business**

The finances are almost completed auditors have finished going over the books. The chairman gave a reminder to all commissioners to only use town e-mail account. Also please have all report written out and handed into the rec office for minutes.

# <u>Adjournment</u>

Cary Stopsky made motion to close at 10:45 pm seconded by Dino Kostantakis

Janet Galligan